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         Wolviston Primary School
Head Teacher - Mrs C Haycock B.A.(Hons)

                               The Green, Wolviston, Billingham, Stockton TS22 5LN

                               E-Mail wolviston@sbcschools.org.uk

                               Tel: 01740 644374
20th March 2020
Dear parent/carer,

I am writing this reflecting on what has seemed the longest and strangest couple of weeks. Our children, parents and staff have been fabulous and we have all worked together to try to keep things as ‘normal’ as possible for the children. All the staff wanted to stay and work but I have made the decision for them throughout the week and for next week that for their health or the health of their loved ones they will have to remain at home. 

Thank you so much for your messages of support; they have meant a lot. It was sad to say goodbye and not know when we will open properly again but I am keeping everything crossed it will be sooner rather than later. 
I know that financially many families will be affected by this crisis and we will offer whatever support/advice we can when the children return to school if required. If your child is eligible now for Free School Meals Stockton Council catering team will be providing a large number of packed lunches which will be distributed to the 4 family hubs. Families will be able to visit a hub and pick up a free packed lunch to take away. Hubs will be open 11.30-2.00pm starting on Monday 23rd March.

For further information, please contact 

Billingham Family Hub:  01642 524731

Locations of Hubs can be found here:

www.stockton.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/family-hubs/
It is important that your child keeps active and below is a list of websites with ideas that your child can do indoors and Joe Wicks is doing a daily workout starting next week too. 

IMoves Physical Activity Daily Movement Routines - https://join.theimovement.com
Movement & Mindfulness videos - https://www.gonoodle.com/
This Girls Can - Disney Workouts - https://www.thisgirlcan.co.uk/activities/disney-workouts/
National Campaign - Eat Them To Defeat Them -  https://eatthemtodefeatthem.com/
Get Set Olympics Travel to Tokyo - https://www.getset.co.uk/resources/travel-to-tokyo/ttt-teacher-resources
BBC Super Movers -  https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/supermovers
Get Set 4 PE -     https://www.getset4pe.co.uk/ 

Jasmine Active - https://jasmineactive.com/news/home-learning-resources
Oxford Owl is a website that has many free e books following the Oxford Reading Tree scheme as well as different activities to do at home. 

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/
I will update you regularly wherever possible and if I am unable to do so then Mrs Whitehill or another member of the team will. For parents of children who are coming to school next week I will be emailing you separately with information. You can all keep in touch with us via email or via twitter.
 Above all, I truly hope that you, you child, your family and friends remain in good health and I look forward to welcoming our school community back as soon as possible. 

Take care 

Katie Haycock
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